Minutes of CEPP Meeting

March 24, 2006

In attendance:  Matthew Hockenos (Chair), Pat Oles, Ruth Andrea Levinson, Mike Mudrovic (scribe), Beau Breslin, Deb Hall, Gordon Thompson, Dan Moran

I.  Minutes of the last meeting (Beau’s) were approved with minor changes.

II.  The committee discussed who would be Chair next academic year and elected Beau Breslin.  Deb Hall may chair ACIS if it becomes a permanent committee.  We discussed the need to smooth the process and to stagger the on/off cycle of elections so that there is consistency on the committee.  Matt said that he is still working on a meeting time for next semester.  We would like to have a regular meeting time and have the members of the committee schedule their classes around CEPP.  That policy may begin in the spring semester of 2007.

III.  Muriel has made some changes to the Affiliations Guidelines document, adding “domestic study options.”  Matt asked us to read this document for discussion at next week’s meeting.  

The question was raised as to whether ACIS will still be involved in this process before coming to CEPP (the item at the bottom of p. 2 concerning Approval and Review Process).  We will wait for the ACIS’s charge to come officially from Michael Arnush, at which point CEPP will review and revise the charge and determine this issue.

Another question concerned Financial Aid (on p. 3).  Are students eligible for student aid for one semester, all year, or even three semesters of study off-campus (abroad or at another domestic site)?  Should we consider how long students may study at some other site?  What is the time limit?  Right now the language “will automatically apply” and “according to availability” are questionable.

There was another question concerning the language “domestic exchange program.”  Is it truly a one-for-one exchange or rather study at another domestic site for credit at Skidmore?

IV.  CEPP has been asked to review the College calendar for the academic year 2006-2007.  Holidays were a major concern, especially Martin Luther King Day.  The semester starts on that day.  Should we cancel classes or have some special observance?   Thanksgiving is another concern, especially when our student population becomes more diverse and comes from farther distances.  Should we have classes at all that week?  Study Day is another issue in the fall semester.  Is one day sufficient?  Does it have to be a Friday?  We also asked Pat Oles about Senior Week and the scheduling of commencement ceremonies.  In the past this time was accorded to benefit the Registrar’s calculation of senior grades and eligibility for graduation, but now those calculations are done much more quickly.  Do we need Senior Week?  CEPP would like to invite Ann Henderson to our meeting and that Muriel Poston be present, so we will finalize our discussion of the calendar at the next meeting.

V.  Optimization and faculty compensation raised major concerns at the Faculty-only meeting on Thurs. afternoon (3/23/06).  The meeting was contentious and produced confusing results.  Ruth Andrea suggested that we (CEPP and the faculty at large) need to separate the issues of the Optimization funds going to academic programs and the issue of fuller compensation for faculty.

The faculty seem in the main to disapprove of a 3% GSA, as do the Trustees.  Beau questioned whether the perception of 3% was merely “bad marketing” on the part of the President’s cabinet.  Do we need more transparency in this process?  It was agreed that sabbatical leaves form part of the compensation package, and that when the course release issue is resolved, we may have a better picture.

CEPP must discuss recommendations for spending the Optimization funds.  Are these funds designated for “new initiatives” or existing programs and problems?  What exactly are “new” initiatives?

Our next step will be to prioritize academic needs and make recommendations to IPPC.  Given that Muriel plans to do that, we should hear what she is has to say about these issues.

